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St Paul’s School (Bald Hills) Supporters’ Association Inc.

PO Box 57
Bald Hills QLD 4036

ABN 68 049 461 619
Telephone: 07 3261 1388

Fax: 07 3261 3098
Retail Shop: 07 3261 3098





Minutes of General Meeting

	Date
	Tuesday 25th October 2011
	Time
	18:30

	Place
	Library 

	Minutes

	1. Welcome and Opening Prayer – Michael Skinner opened the meeting at 18.33, welcomed attendees and Karen Nightingale read the prayer. 
2. Attendance and apologies - Attendance as tabled with apologies from Debbie Lever, Paul Browning, Narelle Darley, Sarah Slade, Nathan Andersen & Allie Smith
3. Headmaster’s report – No Report Tabled
4. President’s comments – Michael welcomed Becky Mammen to her first meeting to fill in for Paul Hardie. 

i. Coffee Shop has been named “Sippers at Sutton” – the timber floor has been laid and is on target for opening one week prior to school starting in January. Michael suggested that we advertise for a Barista within the school community.
ii. Fair confirmed date of 25th August 2012 – there has been a meeting already. If anyone is interested in assisting as Fair Convenor, the position is still vacant.

iii. New Families Welcome BBQ will be held Friday 10th February 5 -7pm. Aasta Thompson has asked for assistance from supporters groups for particular activities for the day.

iv. Paul Browning has indicated to Michael Skinner that Block 4 will be demolished during the school holidays.
5. Confirmation of Minutes from previous meeting – The minutes of the general meeting held on 13/9/2011 were tabled & moved: Peter Beahan     Seconded:  Russell Patterson
6. Business or Actions arising from previous minutes/meeting –. Refer to the action table below.
7. Correspondence – Incoming email regarding how to view minutes on the Parent Lounge – Peter Blackford to follow up on the possibility of creating headings to make it simpler to find particular minutes.
8. Auxiliary and Supporter Group Reports

a) Auxiliary – as read by Tess Auckland
b) JSSG – As read by Becky Mammen
c) AFL – no report.
d) Music – as read by Leigh Robertson
e) Cadets – As read by Russell Patterson
f) Netball – as read by Claire Jackson
g) Cricket –as read by Peter Beahan
h) Past Students Inc. – No Report
i) Football – as read by Karen Nightingale
j) Rugby – No Report
k) Hockey – report emailed by Narelle 
l) Swimming – report emailed by Allie
9. Treasurer’s report – as tabled, moved by Gary Willmot and seconded by Peter Beahan Carried. 
10. General or Special Business
i. Irrigation – Michael Skinner expressed his thoughts that the proposal to continue irrigating the school ovals is a worthwhile project, at present the association is not able to assist with funding – Discussion ensue including concern over ongoing maintenance costs. Russell Patterson to research into a grant for funding.
ii. Chaplaincy Program – Paul Browning asked for association endorsement as part of requirements for continued funding of Chaplaincy Program. Feeling of the meeting was that more information is required prior to endorsing the program as per the guidelines and information we had received. Michael Skinner to ask Paul Browning for more information to be sent to group for endorsement via email.
iii. Tuckshop Ovens - $10 000 was set aside or ovens for tuckshop – Claire Jackson moved that we approve spending up to $17 000 on ovens and range hood for Tuckshop; 2nd Russell Patterson.  Carried.
iv. Claire Jackson requested that Paul Browning look again into parking for sport on home days. Perhaps we can rope off an area behind the canteen for cars on Saturday. Michael Skinner to email Paul Browning.
v. Stainless Steel Bench that was removed from tuckshop and placed in canteen is too large for the space and would require too much modification to make it safe and useable. Michael Skinner to email Pat Green to have the bench removed and placed in storage for usage elsewhere.
vi. Supporter Drinks – Eatons Hill Tavern on 25th November 2011 – Please encourage all who have assisted to attend. The meeting would like to note that having past students drinks and supporter drinks on the same night should be avoided in the future.
vii. Sam’s Metals have a wire can container that can be purchased for $80 – A ute needs to collect the bin. Claire Jackson moved that the association purchase the wire container for $80 from Sam’s Metals Seconded: Helen Duncan Carried
11. Business Operations
i. Retail Shop Operations – Read by Gary Willmot  – prepared by Robyn 
ii. Tuckshop Operations – Working on Stock Items – continue to look into efficiency 
iii. Project Report: - Nil 
12. Applications for membership and recording of new member –. Nil
13. Next Meeting: Tuesday 31 January 2012
14. Meeting Closed – Meeting closed at 8.29pm by Michael Skinner 


Actions 

	Action
	Description
	Action by Whom
	Due Date

	AGM2010-02
	Tuckshop efficiency
	Michael Skinner will continue to look at how the tuckshop can be more efficient; 27/04/10 – Michael updated that Louise is looking at a number of things including (a) at times too many staff (staff review, change hours to suit timetable); (b) too many suppliers; (c) too big a menu; and (d) catering for non-student functions.  Timeframe to report back is 01/07/10; 27/07/10  - Need rosters to be implemented from Term 4 and rationalising the range of food to be undertaken; 24/08/10 – see report 14/09/10 – see report . 23/11/10 – ongoing 22/02/11 – Continued focus on menu, wastage and staffing. 22/03/11 air conditioning quote tabled further discussions on cost cutting. Nothing further to date

	Apr 2010

Oct 2010
ongoing

	220311-05
	Swimming Facility/ Canteen trailer
	Russell Patterson to investigate further Caravan Canteen concept for association. 24/05/11 - Moved to June meeting as Russell had to leave this meeting early. Budget figure of $12,166 received.  Russell’s email to be distributed By Peter Blackford to attendees for June meeting.
26/07/11 Swimming Facility is moving ahead – Gary has paid $10 000 to the school

Canteen Trailer – RP working with BK – Cadet trailer has been sidelined – Gone back to scope to change trailer to make it commercially viable (i.e. Stainless steel etc.) 23/08/11 Trailer- thanks to HSG for donation of $1000 towards trailer- Some sponsorship has been found and the trailer is on its way. 25/10/11  Slab has been poured. 
	Ongoing

	240411-01
	Uniform Supply tender
	Committee decided to go to tender for supply of school uniforms to test the market place. Russell Patterson suggested that a survey be sent to parents to gauge satisfaction 26/07/11 Progressing 25/10/11  Website survey placed on line for parent input. Had feedback from one supplier.

	Ongoing

	14/06/2011


	Long Sleeved Supporters Shirt
	14/6/2011 – design approved for long sleeved supporter shirt. Cost of shirt very expensive if sold via retail shop. RS seeking permission/ Approval of wording under emblem& to sell at Canteen or as Association approved shirt. Further Discussion Required. 26/07/11 RSG have decided to go ahead with long sleeved jersey including ‘Rugby Supporters ’- Other groups may be interested in the opportunity to look into a long sleeved supporters shirts with ‘Supporter’ Ongoing – Price still an issue. 23/08/11 Netball Supporters Group have decided to co-ordinate the purchase of the long sleeved Supporters Shirt. 25/10/11  Been advertised in the link order to be in by 4th November. Minimum order has been reached so will go ahead.
	Ongoing

	12/9/2011


	Recycle Cans Wire Bin
	Clare Jackson to look into a wire cage to hold cans for recycling. 25/10/11  Sam’s Metals have a wire can container that can be purchased for $80 – A ute needs to collect the bin. Meeting passed a motion to purchase the bin to place outside canteen. 
	January 

	25/10/2011


	Minutes – Website
	25/10/11  Discussion regarding how to organise the minutes on Parent Lounge.  Peter Blackford to follow up with Aasta as to how this can be made simpler to access
	January

	25/10/2011


	Irrigation to Ovals
	25/10/11  Irrigation - Russell Patterson to research into a grant for funding
	January

	25/10/2011


	Car Parking on Home Sport Day
	25/10/11  Michael Skinner to email Paul Browning to discuss further consideration needed for parking situation on home sport days
	January


Funding Approvals from this meeting

	Amount
	Description

	Up to $17000
	Oven and Rangehood for Tuckshop

	$80
	Wire Cage for recycling aluminium cans


CORRESPONDENCE: September 2011 - October 2011
Inwards

	Date
	From
	Description
	Type

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	


Outwards

	Date
	To
	Description
	Type

	
	
	
	


Supporter Group Minutes/Reports 

	
	Report
	Date Received 

by Secretary
	Date distributed

	Auxiliary
	Minutes 12th October 2011

Minutes 14th September 2011
	16/10/11

14/09/11
	23/10/11

	AFL
	
	
	

	Cadets
	
	
	

	Cricket
	Minutes 5th October 2011
	20/10/11
	23/10/11

	Football 
	Minutes 14th September 2011
	14/09/11
	23/10/11

	Hockey
	Minutes 6th October 2011
	10/10/11
	23/10/11

	Junior School
	Minutes 6th October 2011
	13/10/11
	23/10/11

	Music
	Minutes 3rd October 2011

Minutes 5th September 2011

Minutes 1st August 2011
	11/10/11

30/09/11

30/09/11
	23/10/11

	Netball
	
	
	

	Past Students
	
	
	

	Rugby
	
	
	

	Swimming

	
	
	


TUCKSHOP Report 
RETAIL Report 
19 October 2011 
With less than seven weeks of term before school finishes trading is starting to increase 
with new families and current families buying uniforms for next year. 
General Business
         Yr 12 Blazer Embellishment – blazers due back Wednesday 26th October
         Back-to-school stock for 2012 is starting to arrive

         New printer/scanner installed

         Receipt of senior jersey orders still in progress

         Slow uptake for Football Dinner tickets 

         Yr 12 Farewell Function ticket collection still in progress 
Auxiliary Shopping Tour – Cancelled
Credit card refunds were processed on 10/10/11 
Second-Hand Uniforms
Once again I would like to mention that we will only accept uniforms that are in good condition,
also only those items that we are in need of at the time will be accepted.  
We cannot take every item offered. Poor quality uniforms brought in 

for consignment  will be rejected. 
Please remember that this is a new uniform shop and that the sale of second-hand clothing is only
a small service offered to our families.
St Paul’s Auxiliary
Auxillary would like to express disappointment regarding the quality of year 12 information folders to be presented to this year’s graduating students.

CRIcket Report 
Cricket Supporters met on Wednesday 5 October in the Library.   We had eight in attendance and three apologies. The minutes from the previous meeting were read and passed. 

The correspondence was read. The Treasurer’s report was presented by David Waters  and passed by the meeting.   The meeting agreed to reimburse Allan Deacon for costs he incurred for the Junior School cricket development day.  The funds collected from BNJCA registration were less than expected, this will be followed up after receiving our September statement.

Junior Cricket Development Day was a rain shortened success.  St Pauls has entered a Year 7 team to play in a T20 competition against Nudgee, Terrace and Boys Grammar.  2012 1st XI trials begin in Week 4 of Term 4.  TAS sport will remain in Trimesters for 2012.  The dates of the first Trimester will coincide with those of St Pauls Term 1 

The Queensland Cricket  review of junior cricket, was discussed.  Peter Beahan will circulate a draft response from the CSG for approval at the next meeting. 

Our next meeting was scheduled for 7 PM Wednesday 2 November in the Library, but will have to be rescheduled, due to a clash with Senior School COA.  All parents and other supporters are welcome.   
Regards

Peter Beahan

President – St Pauls Cricket Supporters Group
0422 543 405
peter_beahan@yahoo.com
FOOTBALL Report 
Our focus has been planning for the Awards Dinner on 29th, ,which  is well underway. Slow numbers to date, but a big promotion will hopefully have the desired result. 

Unfortunately we have a date conflict, with all prefects now expected to participate in the ‘Relay for Life’. It is disappointing that supporter groups work hard for the school, and try desperately to avoid conflicts, then this sort of thing happens. 

Our AGM is on 9th November (our next and last meeting for the year).  All of our current executive have indicated they are leaving – Karen and Tony will be finishing at the school and Julie’s work commitments make it difficult to continue.   

Therefore we are looking for a new executive, and hope there will be some willing parents next month, to continue the hard work and hopefully start preparing for the 2013 tour. 

We have invited Michael to Chair the AGM.

Karen Nightingale

FSG Secretary

HOCKEY Report 
We are currently off season and won't meet again until next year. We held a donut fundraiser on the 12th October and netted approx. $200. We are awaiting details from Tim Hughes as to who will be head of hockey next year. Narelle Darley
JSSG Report 
JSSG Report for October 

The JSSG was pleased to have Mr Browning accept our invitation to address the group 

with regards to the Pre-Prep Facility. 

His attendance helped swell our numbers to 19 with 4 apologies received 

Mr Browning discussed the history of the pre-prep program and took many questions from 

the parents of the JSSG regarding cost, prep-impact and availability, uniforms, timing 

etc. All are well documented in the JSSG minutes and we have indicated that if there 

are any further questions they be directed to Mr Browning (or Michelle Davies) 

directly. 

We have recently run an extremely successful Fancy Dress Ball with over 550 in 

attendance. Thanks must go to the small but hard-working organising committee as well 

as the Teachers of the JS for having fun with us and preparing the children for their 

year-group dances. The only sour note was the massive hail storm that arrived towards 

the end of setup where many JSSG members had their cars very badly damaged 

unfortunately. 

Thanks to Sue Elliott, we sold-out our family portrait day with 38 families booked in 

for their family photo's. 

Our final carpark raffle for the year was run by Brooke Long and the CPL's and 

subsequently won by Kelli Lovelock. Thanks to all involved for the $305 raised. 

This Friday is our book sale - from 2pm - 4pm near the Attunga St shelter. Please 

support this great initiative where hard cover books cost $1 and soft covers only 

50cents. Donations of books can be made to any JS classroom or Mrs Abbott in Frost 

Reception 

CASP planning is well underway with the event being held this weekend (29/30 October). 

We are hoping for fine weather and a good attendance, and once complete that is the 

last of our School activities (except for our final meeting) for the year - phew! 

The committee is getting together for an end of year dinner on November 12 at the Thai 

Asian House in Bridgeman Downs with approx 25 expecting to attend 

Our bank balance is very healthy with $21,500 available and uncommitted funds of $13k. 

We agreed to spend $1,000 on a Writer in Residence program for later this term and 

encouraged Mrs Connolly to come up with other ways to spend the funds! We had a parent 

request to heat the School pool, but have passed this to SwSG with an offer of $3k from 

the JSSG should they be willing to take it on as a fundraiser.. 

Thanks to all members of the Association for their support and hard work this year - 

enjoy the break 

Paul Hardie 

JSSG President 

MUSIC Report 
NETBALL Report 
Rugby Report 
BBQ at Bunnings – 13th November – looking for volunteers to assist on the day. Please contact ????
SWIMMING Report  

Swimming Supporter Group Report 
We are now right back into the swimming session. On average we have had 41 swimmers battling the cold in and out of the pool.  Spite the coldness; we have had a great start to the session with over 200 personal best times set already. Congratulations to all swimmers.
Shed Update:  it is finally underway with the slab being laid last week and the shed has been ordered for delivery by the end of this week.  
Our Apron Fundraiser, which we run over winter, was a big success within the junior school. The junior school children all had fun drawing & seeing their drawings on the aprons. We still have a few left, so if you would like one, please see Julie Chippendale at the Coffee Van in Attunga Street car park. 
Don’t forget everyone is welcome to join the Swimming Club. 
Also due to this being the last meeting prior to Christmas, the Swimming Supporters Group would like to wish everyone a happy & safe Christmas. 
Happy Swimming
Allie Smith
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